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Museum to Buy Hahn & Schaffner Complex

New Museum Planned; Will Have Outdoor Exhibits and Working Rig

Thanks to an extremely generous grant
from the New York State Oil Producers’
Association (NYSOPA), the Pioneer Oil
Museum has purchased the entire six-acre site
currently housing the Hahn and Schaffner
Hardware Store. (A complete history of the
store and site can be found on page four in this
newsletter.) Preliminary discussions are in the
works for how best to utilize this site. It must
be noted that the proposed plans in this article
are simply introductory designs.

One of the first steps will be to renovate
the current store to make it suitable for a
museum setting. Eventually an addition will
have to be added to the store in order to allow
for more exhibits and space.

A multitude of outdoor exhibits
and displays are visualized for the site.
This larger locale will allow for a

It is hoped many rare and one-of-a-kind
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comprehensive display of oilfield engines.

models can be procured and later added to
this display. Working models will also be
incorporated into the site.

A replicated display of Bolivar’s
Main Street during the oil boom is planned.
Facades of those buildings that were
constructed during the 1880’s time period
would be created. Using past records, an
historically accurate version of that area
could be constructed. Buildings such as oil
well supply stores, opera houses, hardware
stores, nitroglycerin dealers, and hotels are
some possibilities.

One of the main focuses of this site
will be a reconstructed working model of an
80 foot high wooden derrick. This will be
quite an undertaking due to the complexities
of such a project.

While it is anticipated and hoped that
the current museum will be re-located to the
new site within four years, completion of all
the displays and changes could take up to
eight years. The projected financial cost of
the entire project could run as high as
$500,000. The museum board will be
looking into grants and other revenue
sources. Obviously your future support will
be vital to this project.







